Stanislaus County
Juvenile Justice Commission
April 18, 2018

Members Present: Darin Gharat, Chair, Stephen Ashman, Vicki Maldonado, Richard
Breshears, Sharma Uma, and Teresa Guerrero

Members Excused: Miranda Scoles, Capt. Bill Duncan, and Jeffrey Graham

Probation Department Present: Steve Jackson, Division Director, Juvenile Institutions
and Rhonda Hott, Probation Mana¢

Superior Court Present: The Honorable Ann Ameral and The Honorable Ruben
Villalobos, Juvenile Court Judges

Call to Order: Chairman Darin Gharat called the meeting to order at 12:10 p.m.

Public Comment. No public individuals were present. The public comment period was
dispensed with.

Approval of Minutes: MOTION: Steve Ashman. SECOND: Judge Ann Ameral. The
minutes of the January 10, 2018 meeting were approved unanimously.

Update on Nutrition Program for Juvenile Institutions: Carrie Van Roekel,
Supervising Custodial Cook

Carri Van Roekel, Supervising Custodial Cook, presented an update of the menu
available at the Juvenile Institutions for breakfast, lunch, dinner and snacks. She
distributed a five-week menu (attached to original copy of minutes) and acknowledged the
contributions of Assistant Cooks Rer Caparr¢ and Shelby Hegedus. The culinary class
has had 29 youth participate and 31 youth have participated in the kitchen program. Ten
have earned their Serve-Safe food handler card and 14 more youth are scheduled for
testing. To date, 358 youth have participated in the kitchen program with 229 earning
their Serve-Safe certificate. Ten Culinary Arts Training programs have been offered for
youth who are high school graduates and have at least a six-week commitment. This is a
full-time internship program. A “Guest Chef” program is being piloted and Ms. Van
Roekel and PCO Ill Sandi Taylor have been reaching out to the community and visiting
restaurants in order to bridge the gap for employment when a youth has been released.
Various JJC members suggested additional restaurants to consider for this program and
one n nber suggested a summary being developed to supply to restaurants being
approached. The culinary industry is good for youth to consider for employment upon
coming out of the juvenile facility. A barista program is being evaluated for
implementation.

Ms. Van Roekel reported that . vod £ vices passed their environmental inspection and
nutritional inspection with no findings. Tt Tri-Annual State School Nutrition Program
administrative review by the State was successfully completed. She advised that this

nm 1 operates within budget and uti” ; two food service providers.



Probation Department Report: Division Director Steve Jackson
Division Director Steve Jackson updated the members on the status of the following:

e The legislature introduced SB2010 which limits the use of OC pepper spray in
juvenile institutions throughout the State. This bill did not pass in Sacramento.

e Division Director of Juvenile Field Services Dave Chapman participated in a
breakout session at the Continuum of Care Reform Conference in Sacramento
provided bv the Chief Probation Offic s of California and discussed success
stories in <.anislaus County.

e The Juvenile Institutions is performing an in-depth evaluation of evidence-based
programming being provided and developing a core group for positive impacts in
behavioral and cognitive programs. Dr. Edward LaTessa, a nationally recognized
individual from the University of Cincinnati, completed a two-day evaluation of the
Day Reporting Center and Juvenile Institutior  His suggestions for improvement
will be evaluated for implementation.

e Program Manager Rhonda Hott advised that Title 15 is going through a revision
process and will be finalized next year. Juvenile Institutions will be looking at these
rev ons for changes to implement.

Juvenile Court Report: Judge Ruben Villalobos

Judge Villalobos gave kudos to Probation Department staff for their participation in the
Autism Awareness month in April and wore shirts which had a patch in recognition of
autism. He noted that this type of recognition was educational in nature.

Judge Villalobos reported that after many years of planning, the Courts is changing their
case management system scheduled to go live this week. Staff has been trained and a
paperiess system is the goal and with this system various files can be viewed at the same
time.

Review BSCC Letter Re: Inspection of Juvenile Institution Facilities

The annual BSCC letter has been received indicating that inspections mi  be made by
the judges and/or commission members at Modesto Police Department, Oakdale Police
Department and Turlock Police Department.  (ecutive Secretary Gail Kittel will
coordinate these visits to the facilities in late May or early June 2018.

Chairperson Darin Gharat advised that a notice was received from commission member
Jorge Contreras indicating he was resigning from the Juvenile Justice Commission
effective January 2018.

The meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m.


















April 4, 2018

Attention: Presiding Juvenile Court Judges and Juvenile Justice Commission Chairs

Section 209 of the Welfare and Institutions Code (WIC) contains several inspection requirements for juvenile court
judges and Juvenile Justice Commissions. The Board of State and Community Corrections (BSCC) is responsible for
inspecting all local detention facilities, juvenile halls, and camps in California, and is also responsible for monitoring
jails and lockups that securely detain minors.

WIC §209(a)! requires a judge of the juvenile court to annually inspect each jail or juvenile hall in the county that
held one or more minors for more than 24 hours during the preceding calendar year.

WIC §209(b) requires the juvenile court judge or a delegated member of the Juvenile Justice Commission to inspect
each law enforcement facnhty that contains a lockup? for adults in which one or more minors was SECURELY
detained ~ ) " time

To assist with your inspection responsibilities, we have enclosed a list of facilities in your county that reported they
may hold minors in secure detention. This document also notes the number of minors held in secure detention

during calendar year 2017, as reported by these facilities. ~° - tinglu® "7 T "
your county; tI 2 fo-teto- “2 do ng¢* “~Id minors in ~~~'r " ° tion -=- c* ~~ed. Facilities -

minors in secure detention require inspection according to WIC §209(b).

Additionally, if you learn of agencies that did not report the secure detention of minors to the BSCC, if you have
questions regarding a particular facility, or if there are any changes or updates to your current contact information,
you may reach your county’s assigned BSCC field rep  entative at (916) 445-5073.

Thank you for your cooperation. Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

ALLISON E. GANTER
Deputy Director
Facilities Standards and Operations Division

Enclosure

! WIC §209(a) requires the judge to promptly notify the operator of the facility of any observed noncompliance with minimum standards for
Juvemle facilities adopted by the BSCC (Title 15, California Code of Regulations).
- any locked room, secure enclosure, or cuffing rail un  the control of a sheriff or other peace officer that is primarily for the

temporary confinement of adults upon arrest.








